

Green Mountain Care Board 89 Main Street Montpelier, VT 05620 [phone] 802-828-2177 www.gmcboard.vermont.gov

Cornelius Hogan Jessica Holmes, PhD Robin Lunge, JD, MHCDS Susan Barrett, JD, Executive Director

January 26, 2017

Anne Cramer, Esq.
Primmer Piper Eggleston & Cramer, PC
150 So. Champlain Street
Burlington, VT 05402

Re:

Docket No. GMCB-010-15con; Ambulatory Surgical Center

Dear Attorney Cramer,

This letter is a response to your January 25 request, submitted on behalf of the Vermont Association of Hospitals and Health Systems (VAHHS) and Northwestern Medical Center (NMC), for no less than thirty days to respond to responses submitted by ACTD, LLC (ACTD, or applicant) in connection with its CON application.

VAHHS and NMC's request for no less than thirty days' response time is denied. 18 V.S.A. § 9440(c)(4) provides the Board with a 90-day application review period, not counting the time taken by an applicant to respond to the Board's requests for additional information. At this time, the Board intends to complete its review of the application within the standard 90-day period prescribed by statute. As the applicant has not responded to outstanding questions from the Board (Q007, issued 9/7/16), the Board's review period has 26 days remaining upon receipt of responses to Q007. This remaining period allows a reasonable time for VAHHS and NMC to submit responsive information.

Sincerely,

Noel Hudson, Esq. Hearing Officer

Green Mountain Care Board

CC: Eileen Elliot, Esq.

Kaili Kuiper, Esq.

Lila Richardson, Esq.

Judy Henkin, Esq.

Donna Jerry, GMCB

Marisa Melamed, GMCB

